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Outgoing President’s Message

In this last message, I would like to thank everyone
for the opportunity to serve as President of E.S.
R.A.R.A. —agreat organization.Membership is
expanding steadily. Good things are happening. We
have our committees in place, and chairs or co-
chairs to lead two of them (Education and Conser-
vation). We even have a new website, thanks to
member and Web Developer, Mare Silverman.
Check it out at esrara.org. The spring meeting in
Huntsville, Alabama was a huge success due largely
to the planning and work of Bart Henson and
Jean Allan. I wish our new President, Mark
Wagner, all the best at the helm, and thanks to our
new Vice President, Ed Lenik, for his willingness to
serve. To our continuing officers, Treasurer, Iloilo
M. Jones, and Secretary, H. Denise Smith, a
huge debt of gratitude is owed for all their hard
work. Best wishes to all our members and their
families. Hope to see you at the next ESRARA

Cor ference, if not before!

C¢ 9l Diaz-Granados
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2003 ESRARA Conference A Great Time!

This issue features photos and abstracts of the Fifth
Eastern States Rock Art Conference (ESRAC-5)
hosted by the University of Alabama at Huntsville
and Bankhead National Forest. Congratulations and
our many thanks to conference organizers Jean
Allan and Bart Henson and their volunteer assis-
tants for putting together an outstanding conference
attended by people from all over the country!
Conference highlights included a field trip to visit
several amazing and very impressive rock art sites in
North Alabama. At Kinlock Rock Shelter, for
example, we saw a petroglyph boulder with Missis-
sippian glyphs inside a huge rock shelter; at Trapp
Shelter we visited a large boulder containing cup
and rings, concentric circles, birds, and a cross
underneath an enormous natural stone arch bridge;
and, at the Tennessee Valley Museum of Art we
saw two large boulders with hands, footprints, and
serpents from the Late Woodland/Mississippian
period. At the Nelson James site we were greeted
both by the friendly landowner and two snakes
sleeping on the petroglyphs! A large Trailways bus
made transportation to the sites very comfortable.
The three keynote addresses at the conference were
given by Dr. Carol Diaz-Granados, Dr. Jan
Simek, and Dr. Charles Faulkner, and Saturday
was devoted to papers presenting current rock art
research taking place throughout the eastern United
States. Papers were presented at the new Bevill
Conference Center on the beautiful campus of the
University of Alabama at Huntsville, which allowed
us to have plenty of room for exhibitors’ tables and
all of the new rock art publications. The papers
were followed by an awards banquet and a fund-
raising auction to finance upcoming publications—
like this one. (There might be a few T-shirts left, if
you didn’t get yours.) The conference was a huge
success and great fun! We all look forward to
ESRAC-6 coming up in two years.

Kevin Callahan



